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Concerning all the shipping companies.

The Border Control Unit in Frihamnen harbor have received information,
that cruise ships takes up passengers in St. Petersburg on it’s way into the
Schengen area.

If this information is correct — then it seems quite clear, that it’s no longer
should be regarded as a cruise ship. The cruise ships are not allowed to take
passenger from a third national country. (The Schengen Border Code aquis)

The Border Control Unit requires statistics data about how many passengers
you have allowed to enter the cruise ship, destination from St. Petersburg into
the Schengen area.

I expect answer from by July 10. Otherwise I have to take actions against this
information.

Please, send the information by email to anne.sundell@polisen.se

Sincerely

Anne Sundell
Superintendent
Border Control Unit
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